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During the last years, number of foreign people in Iceland has increased a lot. Now immigrants are about 20 thousands which is about 6,5% of the population. In some villages over 50% of the inhabitants are immigrants.

Almost all immigrants are coming to Iceland for work, because in Iceland we need people on the labour market. Most of them are from Poland.

The foreigners have been offered courses in Icelandic, but it has been difficult to find time and money for the teaching (financing). Most of the money has coming from the special learning funds controlled by the trade union and employer’s union together.
Until now it has not been great discussion about immigrants; there role and duties in the Icelandic society. For some months this discussion started, and although quit few are against foreign people in Iceland, most agree they have to learn Icelandic, both for them self and the society. Therefore the government has decided to increase the contribution to this project.

Next spring it will be a general election in Iceland. It will be interested to see what attention this matter will get during the election struggle. Hopefully racism will not be significant in this discussion, but of cause you can find such standpoints in Iceland, especially with people lover education.
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